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Republic of the Philippines 
 

SENATE OF THE PHILIPPINES 
Pasay City 

	
COMMITTEE	ON	PUBLIC	SERVICES	

																													
	
18	July	2023	
	
	
HON.	MARIA	ANTONIO	YULO-LOYZAGA	
Secretary	
Department	of	Environment	and	Natural	Resources	
Quezon	City	
	
	
Dear	Secretary	Yulo-Loyzaga:	
	
This	 is	 to	 respectfully	 request	 for	 information	on	 the	 following	matters	 in	 relation	 to	 the	
proposed	Public	Utility	Vehicle	(PUV)	Modernization	Act:		
	
1. Comments	on	Senate	Bill	No.	105,	as	attached,	particularly	your	definitive	position	on	

Section	5	(Engine	and	Replacement	Specification)	regarding	the	necessity	of	using	Euro	
series	engines	as	well	as	other	alternatives	for	PUV	use;	and	
	

2. DENR	Regulations	on	the	Certificate	of	Conformity	issued	to	vehicles,	engines,	and	spare	
parts	imported	to	the	country	for	PUVs.	
	

We	will	appreciate	your	submission	of	these	requested	documents	by	July	25	or	earlier.	You	
may	submit	the	same	through	these	email	addresses:	publicservices.senate@gmail.com	and	
osgplegis@gmail.com.		
	
Thank	you.		
	
	
Respectfully,	

	

	
	
BEATRICE	ANNE	M.	VIDAMO	
Committee	Secretary	
	
		


